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Questions and disoussion

Hello again!
The last Rooster appeared in August 1990 just
before I served a long stretch in hospital. The

main purpose of this one is to advertise the
Parish Meeting next Wednesday.

I always hoped to start the newsletter again but
so far there have always been other calls on my
time (and there still are). This issue has been
paid for from funds previously donated. There's
still cash in hand - there may be other issues.

If T do produce further editions it may not be
possible to do so every month. In any case, help
with delivery would be welcome. If you could
offer help or have any comments contact me at
Canwick, Lamb Lane, or ring 670291.

Leslie Helliwell.

Roos Village Newsletter
July 1997

Who cares?
If you do - come along on Wednesday 23rd July at 7.30.

The Parish Council are required to hold at least one Parish
Meeting each year. The occasion is intended to give residents
the opportunity to discuss village matters with their elected
parish councillors. Usually very few people turn up.

This year the councillors are hoping to make the evening more
attractive by offering a three-part programme.

First, we shall have a visiting speaker - Christine Walker, the
Development Worker with the Holderness Arts Foundation in
Hedon. The Foundation can provide village activities for
both children and adults. Christine will explain what is on
offer and answer questions from the public.

Second, we are inviting speakers from our own Roos groups and
organisations. Depending on the number of groups who accept,
a representative from each will speak for 5 - 10 minutes about
their own group. We hope that this will give an insight into the
life of our community in mid-1997. It may also reveal ways in
which the Parish Council may help to support local activities.

Third, of course, there will the report from the Parish Council
itself. Each month councillors face a flood of information and
advice from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council and others as
well as letters from the public. They are also asked to consider a
range of planning applications affecting the village. If you have
your own opinions about the way in which Roos is developing,
you should come and express them.

This year councillors have additionally been discussing three
major initiatives : parish footpaths, Village Design, and a plan to
mark the Millenium. These three schemes are described more
fully in the rest of the newsletter.

You may have a topic to raise yourself -

Is Neighbourhood Watch alive and well?

® Are you happy with the East Riding of Yorkshire Council?
® Does Roos have a drugs problem?

® Are we at risk from coastal erosion?

Once a year we have this opportunity for public discussion.
Please take part.




Council in 1996. Members agreed to
enter into a Parish Paths Partnership.

A Parish Paths Group was formed to
plan and oversee the work. If the East
Riding approves the plans, a grant is
made to pay for labour and materials.

We benefit from another government
scheme. BTCV - The British Trust

Further work is planned for 1997 - 8.
It includes improvement to the path
from Dent’s Garth down to the gate
of Roos churchyard.

Key people

Alan Bowden has been the mainstay
of the Parish Paths Group. He has

will be welcomed with open arms.

Paths completed in 1996 - 97

Path 2, Ostwick. From a point between
Kenby Farm and The Elms the path goes
south to the Roos-Burton Pidsea road.

Path 4. Hilston - Roos. From Norwood
Plantation on the parish boundary in the
north the path crosses the road near
Mount Farm, then goes SE to Hilston
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TUNSTALL

Road, Roos, S of North End Farm,

Path 5. Roos - Tunstall. Roos Post
Office to Southfield Lane, Tunstall.
On the initial stretch the hedge has
been cut back and the path dug out
and packed wilh stones.

Path 6. Tunstall. Southfield Lane to
Sand-le-Mere. Continues Path 5.

Path 11. Tunstall. From road west
of Kiln Farm southwards to Path 6
near Tunstall Hall.

Path 16. Roos. Signposts placed at

Sand-leptere | €ach end of the path past Ivy Row
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from Main Street to Rectory Road.

Path 17. Roos. From Dents Garth
south past the church and sewage
works to the parish boundary.
Beyond, two connecling paths go
respectively W to Halsham and E to
Rimswell. *

* Paths in other parishes may not be
walkable.To restore through routes
their councils need to collaborate.

Tollowing a churchwarden’s request,
the Parish Council also asked BTCV
to put up a signpost to Roos Church
at the Albrough crossroads.

If you want to know more - or
can offer help - ring either Alan
Bowden (670078) or Leslie

Helliwell (670291).









